

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY

OFFICE OF NAVAL RESEARCH BOSTON REGIONAL OFFICE 495 SUMMER STREET, SUITE 627 BOSTON, MA 02210-2109

IN REPLY REFER TO:

June 10, 2024

Kimberly Watson, CPM Assistant Vice President, Procurement and Business Services University of Maryland 2311N Chesapeake Building 4300 Terrapin Trail College Park, MD 20742

Dear Kimberly Watson:

Based upon the results of the Contractor Procurement System Review (CPSR) conducted by the Office of Naval Research during May 2019, approval of the University of Maryland, College Park's (UMCP) procurement system is extended through June 30, 2025.

With the above stated approval, UMCP may enter certain subcontracts and purchase orders without receiving consent from the contracting officer in accordance with FAR 52 .244-2, unless specific contractual language stipulates otherwise.

This approval of your procurement system shall not be construed to be a determination of the acceptability of any subcontract price or of any amount paid under any subcontract, or to relieve you of any contractual requirement, except as provided herein. System approval shall automatically terminate at the end of the approval period (or approval period as extended) or when any significant changes occur in your system, unless approved by the undersigned. The approval may be withdrawn at any time at the discretion of the Administrative Contracting Officer. The approval applies to all Department of Defense contracts at UMCP and to other Federal contracts to the extent that cross-servicing agreements exist.

If there are any questions regarding this approval extension, please do not hesitate to contact me at valarie.a.woodbury.civ@us.navy.mil.

Sincerely,

Valarie Woodbury Contract Administrator

Cc: James Santaniello, Purchasing Systems Manager